# Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

# Newsletter



Date: 28 April 2021

Term: 2 Volume: 7





# CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 29 April

Year 6 Camp

Friday 30 April

Year 6 Camp

**Tuesday 4 May** 

Morley SHS visit Year 5/6 2pm

Wednesday 5 May

P&C Mother's Day Stall

**Thursday 6 May** 

P&C Mother's Day Stall

Friday 7 May

Assembly LOTE

P&C Mother's Day Stall

**Monday 10 May** 

School Board Meeting 5.30pm

P&C Meeting 7.00pm

**Tuesday 11 May** 

NAPLAN

Wednesday 12 May

NAPLAN

#### **COVID -19 restrictions**

Thank you to all parents for following the government's current requirements and wearing masks, physically distancing and keeping students home if they are unwell. The safety of staff and students is a priority and extra cleaning and hygiene measures continue. The latest health information is available through WA Health Department.



There have been some minor changes to the Term 2 planner. Please find the amended version attached.

#### 50 Year Celebration

Camboon Primary School is turning 50 this year and we want to celebrate this special 'birthday.' If you are interested in planning for this event and being part of the celebrations, please email;

camboonps50years@gmail.com

#### **ANZAC Service**

It was a shame that we could not have invited guests and parents attend our special ANZAC Service. Every year, the students and staff make this service outstanding and this year was no different. It makes me extremely proud to be the principal of this school. Thank you to Mrs Bojanich and students in the choir for the fabulous performance and the whole school song. It gave me goosebumps! Thank you to Mrs Halls for creating our beautiful school wreath. I hope you have had a chance to watch the video.











### TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed until further notice

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am

Online orders or office drop box

Tuesday 11 May Tuesday 25 May Tuesday 8 June Tuesday 22 June Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

#### Year 6 camp

It's great news that our Year 6's went off to camp today. I want to sincerely thank our amazing staff – Ms Long, Miss Johnson and Mr Hill – for giving up 2 nights of sleep in their own bed to take our students on camp. Ern Halliday Recreation Camp is a wonderful opportunity for students to test their "Courage, Perseverance and Respect." I love hearing about all the exciting activities that they get to try and how proud they are of their achievements. It is always the most memorable part for our students.



Janice Cuculoska—Principal

#### **NAPLAN 2021**

Students in Years 3 and 5 will complete NAPLAN over two weeks, between 11 May and 21 May. Parents and guardians are reminded that students will need a set of headphones to use during the testing. If you have any questions relating to NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher or Mrs Fiona Petkoff, Deputy Principal Years 3-6.

# **Dance Education Program**

As part of the Health and Physical and Arts programs at Camboon PS, the students will be participating in a dance for fitness and fun program provided by Let's Get Motiv8ed this term. Permission notes have now been sent home. Some families have credit in their student accounts and information regarding this was also sent home. Should you wish to use this credit towards the dance program, please complete, sign and return the unallocated credit form. Should you have any queries regarding your school account, please contact the school office on 9218 1400

THIS IS A FRIENDLY
REMINDER THAT
TASTEBUDS, THE SCHOOL
CANTEEN IS CLOSED UNTIL
FURTHER NOTICE.

**Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School** 

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.



#### **Note from the Chaplain**

Does your child ever get angry, frustrated or sad? Do they find it hard to explain why they are having those big feelings? I have found that quite often they really do not know why, they have been triggered and their reaction to a situation is really big. I spent many of my parenting years frustrated as my children were unable to put into words

their feelings so we could solve the problem. The Information below from the Big Life Journal really helped me communicate better with my family and I thought it might be useful for you too...

What your child needs to hear when they are experiencing big feelings;

- I can see this is hard for you
- You have my full attention
- Thank you for expressing your feelings to me, that is very brave
- I care about how you feel
- It's ok to have these feelings
- Even when you feel the worst, I love you
- I am here for you
- I will stay with you

Your child needs to know that these feelings are ok. You do this by creating an environment where you are fully present as you demonstrate compassion and deepen connection and trust with them.

For more helpful information, you can visit BigLifeJournal.com.

Amy

# P&C News



## Mother's Day Stall

With Mother's Day approaching the P&C will be having a Mother's Day stall on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday next week after school. More information to follow via Connect.

#### **Uniform Shop**

With COVID restrictions the uniform shop was closed yesterday. At this stage it is planned to open again on Tuesday 11 May. With COVID and the uncertainty of opening hours, we encourage orders to be placed either online or dropped in the P&C drop box located in the office.

### **Tastebuds Canteen**

The Canteen is currently closed until further notice.

#### Volunteers

Volunteers are always needed for the P&C. Please email camboonpspc@gmail.com or phone 0412 530 307 if you are able to help.